Minutes WCS LNP Board meeting 10.5

[image: image1.png]e

Warwickshire Coventry & Solihull
Local Nature Partnership




Warwickshire, Coventry and Solihull Local Nature Partnership
LNP Board meeting

2 - 4.15 p.m. on 18th October 2016
Held at:  Wellesbourne campus, University of Warwick, Warwick Crop Centre Meeting room, Wellesbourne, CV35 9EF
Chair: Henry Lucas 
1. Attendees: Henry Lucas, Paul Rice, Rosemary Collier, Kay Shuard, David Lowe,  Gina Rowe
Apologies: Ed Green, Maurice Barlow, Bill Hunt, Paul Cobbing, Audrey Roy.
Henry welcomed Kay Shuard from Natural England to the meeting and introductions were made. It was noted that Audrey Roy, Area Manager for South Mercia for NE will be the contact in future, as Kay is leaving NE. Audrey had been unable to attend the meeting due to a prior commitment.
David Lowe informed everyone that he would be the WCC contact in the future, replacing Mark Ryder. He noted that he would not be covering health aspects.  GR will ask for a new representative and deputy from Coventry and Solihull health contacts.     








 GR
2.  Declarations of Interest: There were no declarations. 
3. Actions from 9th Board meeting: Paper 9.5 was circulated previously.
Letter sent to LEP – no further response received since holding email. Paul Rice asked for the details re the named contact, and he will follow up with LEP via the group he is on.  GR to send PR the details    




GR

Coventry and Warwickshire LEP are about to launch their new Strategic Economic Plan.  There is still a need for LEP to realise the rural elements of the county.

LNP Governance: the revised LNP Governance paper had been circulated prior to meeting, incorporating the agreed changes.  This was approved. It will be presented at the LNP annual meeting and conference.

It was briefly discussed re links with other LNPs nationally and regionally. GR stated that some regional meetings have been held, especially re links to GBSLEP to develop an agreed vision.  LNP contacts in the region will be invited to the conference in November. 






GR
Minutes were agreed and signed by Henry Lucas.
4. Chair of Board for 2017 Discussion re future chair.  Henry Lucas explained that he felt it was time there was a new chair for the Board to keep ideas flowing and fresh approach. He had discussed possibility with Paul Rice to take the char, who had agreed his interest.
Nominations and proposed chair:  Paul Rice was nominated by Rosemary Collier and all were agreed that Paul Rice should be chair.
5. LNP Fostering Green Growth document: Paper 10.2 had been circulated prior to the meeting. This incorporated changes agreed at the 9th Board meeting.
The paper was reviewed and all stated they thought it now read very well. The detail re the reference links was discussed re page 3. It was agreed to add a link at the end of page 2 and put the page 3 as a separate pdf reference sheet on webpage.

It was suggested that writing some case studies to illustrate the points would be very useful. These would need to be on the webpage. This will require further work to identify and write these.  All to consider case studies to write.


ALL
Ask National Grid re permission to use the photograph of the Green Wall or secure a photograph. All thought the Green Wall was a good example to include.                  GR
Final check of layout, change top title to white font, and print for the LNP Conference.








  GR
The Fostering Green Growth paper was approved for use.
6. Designation of Tame Valley Wetlands proposed Nature Improvement Areas in Warwickshire, Coventry and Solihull.
Proposal paper 10.3 had been circulated prior to meeting.
The impact of HS2, shown on map, was discussed and noted.

It was agreed that Staffordshire LNP would need to ratify the area within Staffordshire county area. GR to contact them.


                              GR
Solihull MBC is in favour of an extension to include north Solihull borough in future.  Solihull MBC to write description and information relevant to the four north wards of Solihull and secure approval internally.  This will be incorporated into the existing description and map.                                                                         Solihull MBC and GR
The Board approved of developing the extension proposal.
The proposed Tame Valley Wetlands NIA area within Warwickshire was approved by LNP Board.

7. LNP Annual meeting and Conference: 15th November at Wellesbourne Campus, University of Warwick
Paper 10.4 Conference programme was circulated.

DL offered to support the conference through funding the food cost up to ~£600.  The group thanked him and WCC for this resource.

Other contacts to invite to conference: DL proposed Kier regarding their commitment to no net loss.  DL to forward information to them or send contact details to GR




       



 DL
It was proposed to reduce the number of speakers in the morning and spread these into the afternoon session, and reduce the time for the workshops.                         GR
It was also proposed to ensure that the instructions to the workshop leaders were clearer and to have fewer questions to cover. Rosemary Collier offered to look over draft questions.








 GR

Update the Vision paper with agreed changes and circulate to all                 
 GR

8. Attendance of ESIF committee as LNP representative.

Henry Lucas asked for someone else to take on this role. Bill Hunt offered to be the main contact. HL to contact ESIF committee to inform them of change.                     HL

9. Other LNP updates:
a) Response to Environmental Audit Committee Consultation: DL and GR had written and submitted a response on behalf of LNP.  This included reference to biodiversity and provisioning offsetting.  Response to be circulated with minutes.








  GR
10. Dates of meetings for 2017:
Board meetings were agreed by those attending as:
March 16th    2-4 pm at Wright Hassall offices
 Note: due to subsequent notification of 3 - 4 members not being available for 16th March, this date was changed in January to 21st March.
September 7th   2-4 pm at Solihull MBC
Conference date: 16th November, dependent on venue
11. Any other business and close
Natural England Conservation Strategy 21: This is now available, see the link below.
https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/conservation-21-natural-englands-conservation-strategy-for-the-21st-century
